ROTARY CLUB OF MENDOCINO
Notes of Meeting of May 19, 2022

A hybrid regular meeting was held in Preston Hall at 12:00 on May 19, 2022. Rotary club mem-
bers physically present included Toby, Jeff, Ray, Gary, Susan, Jerry and Brandt. Leona Walden
and Amanda Pekin, a guest, also joined us. No one joined by zoom despite the recent up-
grades to our arrangement. We had a total of 9 persons in our meeting.

Following the pledge, fines, happy dollars and thoughts for the day Brandt Stickel introduced
Amanda Pekin as a person interested in our club. Amanda gave a short presentation on her
past history as a lawyer, a mother and a member of our community.

The Youth Services Committee had met to discuss scholarships for selected high school se-
niors. The awards would be next Wednesday, May 25.

Matt was in Fiji and doing fact-finding for some projects there.

Donna, and Jeff were working on the final report for the “Growing and Greening” project which
should bring in about $2,000.

Toby urged all to sell tickets for the Dine Out Raffle.

Toby announced that committee chairs and others with demands to be made on the budget
(Jeff for International, John for Community, Donna for Youth, Susan for social, Pete for golf and
Margaret for 4th of July) should have their proposals ready by June 15.

A retreat will be held in June to discuss club activities for next year and to resolve staffing is-
sues.

There was to have been a special meeting on 26 May with Jennifer Strong, our District Gover-
nor-elect, but she had to cancel due to engine problems with her plane.

The meeting concluded at 1:00 with thanks to all.

Prepared by Jeffry Stubbs, Secretary, May 25, 2022



